
NOTICE OF IMPOSITION OF CONE OF SILENCE 
 
 
On February 28, 2019 the City of Hollywood, Florida Division of Procurement Services posted a Cone 
of Silence.  Pursuant to Section 30.15(F) of the Code of Ordinances, it has been determined that 
sufficient specifications have been provided to begin development of the formal documents necessary 
for the issuance of the applicable RFP, RLI, RFQ, bid or other competitive solicitation for: 
 
F-4608-19-RL Rehabilitation of 2323 Cleveland Street 
 
Pursuant to Section 30.15(F) of the Code of Ordinances, a Cone of Silence has been imposed on the 
items set forth above.  The cone of silence shall terminate at the time the city awards or approves a 
contract, votes to reject all bids or responses, or otherwise takes action which ends the solicitation or 
other procurement process.  If the City Commission refers the item back to the City Manager and staff 
for further review, the cone of silence shall remain in effect until an award is made, a contract is 
approved, or the City Commission takes any other action which ends the solicitation or other 
procurement process.  If the solicitation is not issued, the cone of silence shall terminate upon a final 
determination by the Director of Procurement Services that the solicitation will not be issued.  When a 
cone of silence is terminated, public notice of the termination shall be posted.   
 
GENERAL INFORMATION:  
 
Notwithstanding the imposition of a Cone of Silence, a potential vendor seeking information 
concerning this purchase may contact the Procurement Services Division, Robert Lowery, 
Procurement Contracts Officer, at (954) 921-3552, or, Paul Bassar, Contract Compliance Officer, 
Procurement Services at (954) 921-3290, or any other individual designated by, or pursuant to, 
Section 30.15(F).  Such contact is to be for clarification purposes only.   
 
It is preferred that all questions be submitted in writing to Robert Lowery, Procurement Contracts 
Officer at rlowery@hollywoodfl.org or to the City of Hollywood, Procurement Services Division, Room 
303, P.O. Box 229045, Hollywood, Florida  33022-9045.  
 
 
cc: City Commission Office  
 City Manager 
 City Clerk (sunshine board) 
 Affected department(s)/office(s) 
  
 The following are to be copied by email only: 
 
 Cintya Ramos 
 Paul Bassar 
 Douglas R. Gonzales 
 Lorna Bailey 

mailto:rlowery@hollywoodfl.org

